



## XP School Trust Ltd

Middle Bank . Doncaster . South Yorkshire . DN4 5NG +44 (0) 1302 898792 info@xptrust.org www.xptrust.org

March 2023

Dear parent,

As students in Year 11 move closer to their GCSEs, we would like to share with you additional arrangements which will be put in place to ensure that we are maximising opportunities and increasing support for all students during this important time.

From Monday 20th March, additional after-school extended study sessions will still be available for students to attend, and from Monday 27th March, all students will be expected to attend these sessions unless there are any individual circumstances which might prevent this.

During these sessions, students will be directed towards personalised study groups for targeted support led by subject specialists. Crew leaders will be contacting parents to ensure that they are aware of the sessions their child will need to attend. Registers will be taken so that we can ensure all students are accessing the sessions they need to. It is strongly recommended that students take advantage of the sessions identified by the subject teachers that crew leaders have contacted you about.

If you have any concerns or queries and your child's crew leader has not yet been in touch please email the phase leader to request a call. (Miss Cocliff <a href="mailto:mcocliff@xpschool.org">mcocliff@xpschool.org</a> for X25, or Mrs Parker <a href="mailto:aparker@xpschool.org">aparker@xpschool.org</a> for E25).

The timetable for support sessions can be found below:

Day	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	
Crew	Academic crew/revision/revision carousels throughout the week				
Lunch	Citizenship Art (voluntary) - For Spanish students only.	Art (Voluntary)	Art (Voluntary)	Art (Voluntary)	

## XP IS A MULTI-ACADEMY TRUST





Afterschool	Spanish Science Art Maths	Maths Personalised Study Groups	English Personalised Study Groups	History PE Personalised Study Groups
	Personalised Study Groups			Stody Groups

These additional sessions will form part of the wider activities already in place to support students in the run up to their GCSEs, where extra support and revision will be in place to strengthen their learning.

In addition, we are also recommending that students attend D6 on a Saturday morning, 9.30am-12.00pm (term time only), where they can work in small study groups and access help from our specialist Student Coaches.

We'd also like to take this opportunity to signpost you to our GCSE Revision Support site, which will give you more information on how to support your child at home: tinyurl.com/C24Revise

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please get in touch with your child's Crew Leader. You can also contact us directly should you wish to discuss any issues.

With thanks for your continuing support,

Kerry Poncia

kponcia@xpschool.org

Key Stage 4 Lead

XPD Schools

Angella Parker

<u>aparker@xpschool.org</u>
E25 & E26 Phase Lead

XP East School

Marc Voltaire

mvoltaire@xpschool.org

Information Analysis Performance Lead

XPD Schools

Mel Cocliff

mcocliff@xpschool.org

X25 & X26 Phase Lead

XP School